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2024 - NOTICE TO SHIPPING #27 
 

MAISONNEUVE REGION  
MONTREAL / LAKE ONTARIO SECTION 
 

Riprap Work Below Saint-Lambert Lock 

 

Mariners are advised that riprap (rockfill) work will begin during the week of October 28th below 
Saint-Lambert lock for a duration of approximately 5 weeks. 
  
To ensure ship safety, work will not take place in certain critical sections under these conditions: 
  

1) No riprap work from the lower end of wall of Saint Lambert lock to 200m downstream of the
 end of wall when an upbound vessel is approaching the lock;

 
2) No riprap work within 200 meters above and below the Jacques Cartier bridge pillars 

when a ship is approaching (upbound or downbound); 
 

3) No barge loading below Jacques Cartier bridge when a ship is approaching (upbound or 
downbound). The barge may be present, but must be firmly secured. 

 
The Maisonneuve traffic control center will be able to provide further information to mariners 
when operations are underway. 
 
Your cooperation is greatly appreciated during this period. 

October 25, 2024 


